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Spring Lake, Smith Recreation Centers Opened As Emergency Shelters

FAYETTEVILLE — Two emergency shelters have been opened in Cumberland County to help residents
affected by flooding. The following shelters are open:

e Spring Lake Recreation Center, 245 Ruth St., Spring Lake
e Smith Recreation Center, 1520 Slater Ave., Fayetteville.

If a resident has a caregiver, the caregiver must remain with the resident at the shelter. Residents who come to a
shelter must bring their own medical equipment and medications. Residents are also reminded to notify their
home health provider and family members if they leave their home to go to a shelter.

The Spring Lake Recreation Center is set up to accommodate residents who have pets.

Cumberland County remains under a State of Emergency due to flooding. Cumberland County Emergency
Services has activated its Emergency Operations Center, located in the Law Enforcement Center.

Residents are encouraged to be cautious on roadways due to flooding and monitor local media and the County’s
website and social media sites for important updates and information.

Residents who have any questions or concerns may call the Emergency Operations Center at 910-677-55009.
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